
Sent: Sunday, June 12, 2022 4:53 PM 
 
Good Morning Long Grove Village Board Trustees, 
 
In the wake of special use permits coming before the village, including Blues Festival 
from Brother's Field, we would like to inform the village board that we continue to object 
to amplified music and sound past 9 p.m. at downtown business properties. This notice 
is in addition to our originally circulated complaint dated November 29th, 2021 as well 
as our amended complaint on April 26th, 2022. 
 
Material to the objections are these facts; 
1. Brother's Field fails to mention in their detailed questionnaire that the performers will 
be bringing their own PA and stage amplifiers to play through, which are far louder and 
larger than the proposed "Speakers" they show in their photos. Bands will have multiple 
amplifiers for music that will impact neighboring properties. 
 
2. By approving these special use permits, the village board and its trustees continue to 
allow the applicant to operate in violation of standing ordinances and zoning that does 
not allow an outdoor music venue in the downtown area, further refusing residents legal 
rights to quiet enjoyment and further refusing residents relief in the complaint. 
 
As has been our reasonable stance throughout this objection period, and as you 
have seen with our notices, we have not and will not further contest events that 
end by or before 9 p.m. 
 
Thank you for your continued support and understanding in allowing residents to have 
quiet evenings. 
 
Kindly, 
 
Jennifer and Holger Sielemann 
 


